

SEP 23 2016

Mark Cliffe-Phillips **Executive Director** Mackenzie Valley Environmental Impact Review Board 200 Scotia Centre - 5102 - 50th Ave YELLOWKNIFE, NT X1A 2N7

Dear Mr. Cliffe-Phillips:

RE: EA1415-01 CanZinc All-Season Access Road Federal Response to Second Round of **Information Requests**

The Canadian Northern Economic Development Agency's Northern Projects Management Office is pleased to provide the following information requests ("IRs") on behalf of the Government of Canada for the above noted environmental assessment ("EA"). The attached includes IRs from Environment and Climate Change Canada and Parks Canada Agency. Other federal departments involved in this review did not have information requests at this time.

The Government of Canada looks forward to continued participation in this EA.

Sincerely,

Matthew Spence **Director General**

Northern Projects Management Office

Canadian Northern Economic Development Agency

Attachments (2): 1. Federal Contact List (Annex A)

2. Government of Canada Information Requests



Contact List from Federal Departments for Canadian Zinc Corporation's Prairie Creek All Season Access Road Project

Northern Projects Management Office

Sarah Robertson Project Manager

Telephone: (867) 669-2601

Email: Sarah.Robertson@CanNor.gc.ca

Environment and Climate Change Canada

Loretta Ransom Senior Environmental Assessment Coordinator

Tel: (867) 669-4744

Email: Loretta.Ransom@canada.ca

Fisheries and Oceans Canada

Megan Lay Fisheries Protection Biologist

Tel: (306) 780-8103

Email: Megan.Lay@canada.ca

Parks Canada Agency

Allison Stoddart Environmental Assessment Scientist

Tel: (819) 420-9188

Email: Allison.Stoddart@pc.gc.ca

Natural Resources Canada

Rachelle Besner Senior Environmental Assessment Officer

Tel: (343) 292-6746

Email: Rachelle.Besner2@canada.ca